
 

Liturgy Schedule 
 
Saturday:  5:15 pm Anticipation of Sunday   Saint Louis University Campus Ministry:   

Sunday:    8:00 am, 10:30 am, 4:30 pm    Sunday:    9:00 pm (when the University is in session) 

Weekday      Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Monday—Friday     Monday-Friday:  10:45 am through Noon 

7:15 am, Noon, 5:15 pm  In the Chapel of Our  Saturday:             4:00 pm through 5:00 pm  

Lady located in  the lower level.   

(There are no 5:15 pm  Liturgies on holidays) 

Saturday:    7:15 am in the Chapel of Our Lady  

 
 

 

St. Francis Xavier (College) Church 
 

The Jesuit Parish in the Heart of St. Louis 
 

3628 Lindell Blvd.  -  St. Louis, MO 63108 

Phone:  314-977-7300  -  sfxstl.org 
 

Follow us on Twitter @collegechrchstl 

Add our Facebook page: 175th Anniversary of Saint Francis Xavier College Church  

Mission Statement 
 
We, the members of St. Francis Xavier College Church, form a welcoming Jesuit parish community.  As  

followers of Jesus Christ, we praise God, love our neighbors as ourselves, celebrate liturgy and the sacra-

ments, engage in lifelong formation and proclaim God’s reign of justice, mercy and peace. 
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Pray for the Sick 

 

David Byrnes 

Paul Byrnes 
Jeff Ortman 

Rose Zoia 
Dolores Tape 

Pam Orbin  
Art Taylor 
Liz Shen 

Diane Mees 
Jack Korte 

Meliaa A 
Rosemary P 

Mary Bruemmer 
Mae Mary Black 

Geri Greger 
Lisa Zimmerer 

Helen DeRuntz 
Pat March 

Tom Urban 
Liz DeRum 

Dan Toohey 
Wayne Loui 

Cheryl Rauschenbach 
Delores Garrido 
Kathy Fitzgerald 

Paul Fister 
Nancy Partridge and 

service-dog, Glider  
Maryann Cochran 

Joe Lynne 
Tuck Loui  

Elisabeth Wall-Smith  
Theresa Poetz  

Mary Jo Munkel 
Fr. Carl Dehne, SJ 

John and Colin Martin 
David Schnelt 

Tom Reilly 
Monica Gunn 

Neil Kielty  
Carol Williams 

Mary Beth Erickson 
Pat Darcy 
Linda Riek 

Paul Hanson 
Betty Will-Bower 

Sr. Alice Mary Buckley 
Eileen McCann 
 
Call  Mary Beth at  314-977-
7304 to add or remove names. 

 
Pastoral Staff 
 

Pastor 
Daniel White, SJ 
314-977-7300     dwhite6@slu.edu 

 
Associate Pastor 
        Juan Carlos Rivera Castro, SJ 
        314-977-7301   riveracastrosjf@slu.edu 

 
Parish Administrator 

Katie Jansen Larson 
314-977-1954     sfxadmin@slu.edu 
 

Parish Life 
Mary Beth Erickson 
314-977-7304     church@slu.edu 
 

Christian Initiation, Adult Formation, & Marriage 
Ministry              

Joe Milner 
314-977-7305     milnerjv@slu.edu 
 

Religious Education &  
Family Life                             

Angie Doerr 
314-977-7302     adoerr3@slu.edu 

 
Social Ministry              

Christine Dragonette  314-977-7309  
dragonettecm@slu.edu 
 
  
 

 

 
Wedding Ministry 
       Sandy Hauck 
        314-977-7303 
 

Choir Director               
Ray Sherrock  rsherroc@slu.edu 
 

Director of Wedding Music and Accompanist 
Sue Martin 
314-977-7313  martins@slu.edu 

 
Outreach Service Coordinator 

Emily Anderson 
314-977-7311  sfxjvolt@slu.edu 

 
Pastoral Council Chair 
      Jeff Leonard     jeff.leonard@me.com 
       314-282-0128  
Deacon  

       Jim Griffard     griffardjm@slu.edu 

       314-977-7318 
 

Safe Environment Program Director 

      Terry Edelmann  edelmannm@slu.edu  

       314-712-4216 
 

Liturgy & Music  

       Sr. Carolyn McWatters, RSM  

       314-977-1797    sfxlitin@slu.edu   

 

 

Parish Information      Fax:  314-977-7315   E-mail Address:  church@slu.edu  
 

The Parish Center will be closed if St. Louis City Schools are closed due to bad 
weather.  Activities and events are also cancelled.   
     

Hours:  Monday through Friday:\ Saturday we are closed & Sunday: 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
 
Bulletin notices must be submitted by email to church@slu.edu by noon on Thursday, ten days 
before the bulletin date. Holidays require additional time.  
 
For Infant Baptisms, contact Fr. Juan Carlos Rivera, SJ at 314-977-7301 for scheduling and 
preparation information at least 45 days in advance. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third 
Sunday of the month, at 12:00 noon.  
 
For Christian Initiation of Adults, contact Joe Milner at 314– 977-7305 or milnerjv@slu.edu 
For Marriages contact Sandy Hauck at 314-977-7303 for scheduling and preparation information.  
 
For Funerals, contact Fr. White, SJ or Fr. Juan Carlos Rivera, SJ.  To notify the parish that a 
member of your family has passed away and the funeral is not at the College Church, please contact 
Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or church@slu.edu.   
 
Disability Access:   Our church is equipped with an elevator and hearing assistance system.  Please 
ask an usher for assistance.   
 
Parish Registration is available online at collegechurch.slu.edu or at the Parish Center front desk.  
For questions, contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304. 
 
Religious Education is available for kindergarten through eighth grade.  Classes meet September 
through May on Sunday mornings. Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Program for ages 3-6 
years.  Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or adoerr3@slu.edu. 
 
Liturgy of the Word for Children is celebrated weekly for children in kindergarten through 
seventh grade at the 10:30 a.m. Sunday Mass.  Childcare is available for children ages six months 
through pre-kindergarten during the 10:30 a.m. Mass in the Parish Center Nursery. Contact Angie 
Doerr at 314-977-7302 or adoerr3@slu.edu. 
 

Tours of the Church, contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu 

mailto:edelmannm@slu.edu
tel:314-977-1797
mailto:sfxlitin@slu.edu
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      Gather 948  

CONCLUDING RITE 

Recessional Song:   Amen, Siakudumis  

Welcome to the College Church! 
INTRODUCTORY RITES 

Entrance Song: Joyful, Joyful Gather  848 

Gloria: Congregational Mass Gather  322 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 

Gather  337 Gospel Acclamation: The Grail 

The Nicene Creed may be found on the first page of  the hymnal. 

LITURGY OF THE EUCHARIST 

Preparation of  Gifts (10:30 am): Set Your Heart on the Higher Gifts Gather  708 

Eucharistic Acclamations:  Community Mass Gather 370, 373, 372, 389 

COMMUNION RITE 

         Gather  72 

Meditation Hymn (10:30 am):  In Perfect Charity 

Responsorial Psalm:  Psalm 103 The Lord is Kind & Merciful 
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                                        From the Pastor’s Desk 

 

                                          We Are Counting Our Blessings! 
 

You are invited to an evening of recognition and an appreciation dinner on Friday, February 24th at 

6:00 pm.  This includes all adults who serve at SFX, such as Mass Celebrants, Acolytes, Choir Mem-

bers and Musicians, Eucharistic Ministers, Donut Sunday Volunteers, Greeters, Lectors, Money 

Counters, Religious Education & Atria Teachers, Sacristans, and Social Ministry Volunteers, and 

members of various Parish Commissions and Committees.  (If we’ve forgotten any category, we’re sorry; 

but you’re invited, too!)   
 

The dinner is free for our volunteers, but you do need to RSVP before Tuesday,  

February 21st either by note, phone call to 314-977-7300 or email to jmill163@ 

slu.edu.  Your presence is important to us!   
 

We’ll gather at 6:00 pm.  Fr. Dan White, S.J. will begin with an opening prayer and  

welcoming comments at 6:30 pm. followed by dinner.  We’re sure it will be a  

pleasant  evening and a chance to show our appreciation and get to know each other better. 

 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
 

It will be offered at each mass February 25-26.  If you or anyone who know could benefit from the healing 

grace of this sacrament, please plan to join us. 

Do you remember the best teacher you ever had? What made him or her so good? I  

think there are three keys elements to an outstanding teacher. The first is having an  

excellent grasp of the  subject matter. You can’t teach what you don’t know. Secondly, great 

teachers convey that knowledge to students so they too become enthused about the subject. 

Their students want to know more. Finally, the best teachers teach by their example. Their lives 

reflect who they claim to be. 
 

This liturgical year we have an extended period to hear much of St. Matthew’s version of the Ser-

mon on the Mount. This is one of the longest addresses by Jesus in any of the Gospels. Matthew 

depicts Him as an instructor in God’s ways. He teaches, encourages, and forms those listening to 

his words. His words are rooted in his understanding of who God is. The crowd of listeners is 

invited, even commanded, to share in Jesus’ vision. And perhaps most important, Jesus incarnates 

his teaching. He is teaching himself, and revealing God through who he is. There is no distinction 

between the message and messenger. They are one and the same.  
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Pastoral Care Visits 
 

If you would like to have someone bring communion to you or have a pastoral visit, please contact the parish 

by calling 314-977-7300.  We would be happy to arrange this for you! 

 

                                         Parish Book Choice for Lent 2017 
 

                                 Tattoos on the Heart: The Power of Boundless Compassion 

                                                          By Father Greg Boyle SJ 
 

Take a chance!  Buy the Book!  It will be on sale downstairs in the ballroom after 

all Masses this weekend.  The book costs $11.00 cash, check or credit card.  Also 

available on Amazon.   
 

“In this artful, yet surprisingly jubilant memoir, Jesuit priest Boyle recounts his two decades of 

working with homies in Los Angeles County, which contains 1,100 gangs with nearly 86,000 

members . . . Boyle creates a convincing and even joyful treatise on the sacredness of every life. Considering 

that he has buried more than 150 young people from gang-related violence, the joyful tenor of the book re-

mains an astounding literary and spiritual feat.” Publishers Weekly Starred Review. 
 

Read the book on your own or join a small discussion group!  To express interest in joining a Lenten book 

discussion group contact Carol Joselyn at 314-353-1391 or 515-570-3736 or email joselyn66@gmail.com.  

She needs to know your name, address, zip code, preference for day of the week and time. 
 

Join the Party!  There will be a parish celebration of Tattos on the Heart on April 23 after both Sunday Mass-

es.  There will be refreshments and a rich vigorous discussion. 
 

 

Save the Date-Companion Ministry Training Program 
 

We are seeking parishioners interested in visiting parishioners who are homebound, residing in nursing 

homes or supportive living facilities,  Training will be on Saturday, March 25th.   
 

For more information or to RSVP, please contact Jane Conrad at 314-276-2313 or conradpjjf@aol.com 

 

College Church Lenten Book Group: FACEBOOK Option!  
 

This year, to make book group participation available to more of our community, we are  

trying a Facebook book discussion group. We’re reading the same book as the other book 
groups, Gregory Boyle’s Tattoos on the Heart: The Power of Boundless Compassion; we’ll consider 

many of the same discussion questions. 
 

 The Facebook page is set up and available as St. Francis Xavier (College) Church Lenten Book Group. It’s a 

“Closed Group,” which means that anyone can see it exists and who belongs to the group, but the public 

cannot see posts. But don’t let “Closed” make you feel excluded! Everyone is welcome. Simply find the 

group and ask to join. We hope to make this new social media approach work well for many, including 

those whose schedules, transportation needs, or other factors would make it hard to attend face-to-face 

meetings. For more information, email Victoria Carlson-Casaregola at Victoria.carlsoncasaregola 

@gmail.com, or personal message her on Facebook.  Please join us. 
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We have a new website.  The address is sfxstl.org.   
 

Please check the new website for online bulletins, homilies from the previous weekend, 

our calendar and information about upcoming events! 

 

                          Update on General Congregation 36 
 

                               Speaker:  Fr. Ronald Mercier, S.J.  
                   

     Today, February 19th in the SFX Ballroom from 9:15—10:15 am. 
 

Last October, Jesuits from around the world gathered in Rome for General Congregation  

36. At the congregation, the supreme governing body of the Society of Jesus accepted the  

resignation of the reigning Superior General, elected a new one and even had Pope Francis visit.  Come and 

hear Fr. Ron Mercier, S.J. talk about this historic event.  Fr. Ron is the provincial of the Central and Southern 

Province.  

 

SFX Women’s Retreat 
 

Are you over-due for a relaxing weekend of peace, 

quiet, good food and spiritual nourishment?  Take 
some time away and join your friends from College 

Church for a Women’s Retreat March 24th-26th at 

King’s House in Belleville, IL, just 15 minutes from  

St. Louis.   
 

Contact one of our Parish  

captains, Madeleine Ortman at 

314-956-8839 or Tina Saunders  

at 314 739-4885, for further  

information or to register.  

 

Please join us in the Ballroom of College Church for 

our annual trivia night on Saturday, March 4th to 

benefit Midtown Community Services.   
 

Beer and soda will be provided and dessert will be 

available for sale by Voices of Women.  Tables of 8 

are $225 or $30 for an individual.  Doors open at 

6:00 pm and trivia will begin at 7:00 pm.   
 

This year’s trivia night will remember and honor To-

ny McDonald.  Please come celebrate Tony’s life and 

have a fun night of trivia with your friends!   

 

Let’s Pray the Examen Together as a Parish! 
 

Check out the Ignatian examen on YouTube! There are a number of choices but a very  

good one is an 8 minute version from St. Beuno's Jesuit Retreat Centre in Wales. Simply  
search under "examen St. Beuno's". This will enable you to do something constructive on  

YouTube besides all those cat videos. 
 

Another good example can be found on the website of the North American Jesuits. Go to Jesuits.org and 

look in the spirituality section for examen. A very well done model. 
 

Finally, Loyola Press of Chicago has an examen app for your phone based on Fr. Mark Thibodeuax's book  

"Re-Imaging the Examen". Go to their website, look up Fr. Mark's book, and download the app for free! 

Prayerful and cheap. 
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 Pray for the Deceased 
 

Please remember in your prayers, Sheila Wiley’s husband, Mike 

who died recently along with all who have died in violence in recent weeks.   
 

May he and all the departed share in the peace and joy of God’s presence forever. 

 

                                      Xavier’s Old Irish Pub—Save the Date 
 

As part of College Church’s 175th Anniversary celebration, please join in the Irish fun for the return of  

Xavier’s Irish Pub!  This family-friendly party honoring St. Patrick’s Day will be held on Saturday,  
March 18th in the ballroom following the 5:15 pm Mass.  This parish event is an evening you  

won’t want to miss, featuring top-notch entertainment, food and games.  Mark your calendars  

now—additional details forthcoming on the parish website!   
 

Want to help?  Contact Terry at tmkipp@att.net. 

 

Serious Singles   Ages 24—36 
 

Begin the New Year with emotionally intelligent skills to guide you to discern: Where you are?  Where you 

want to go? And Where is God in all of this? Learn to frame your vision and values; state your require-
ments, needs and wants; know the importance of boundaries and much more. 
 

Details: Three Sundays, February19th, 26th and March 5th from 2:30 to 4:30 pm at the College Church. 

Fee: $80.00 includes all materials.  Fees will go directly to support SFX Social Ministries.  For more  

information, contact: Bridget Brennan joy@canainstitute.org 

 

                      SAVE THE DATE!   
 

On Sunday, June 4, 2017 after the 10:30 am mass we will celebrate the close of our 

175th Anniversary Year with a parish family picnic right  here on St. Louis  

University Campus.  We will have catered barbecue for lunch, and many activities 

for children (there are rumors of a dunking booth - be thinking of who you would 

like to see in it!)   
 

Please save the date, more details to come!   

 

Discretion in Almsgiving  All are welcome to join us for prayer and worship. However, in order 

to respect our place of worship, we ask that no one solicit or give out money on our parish property, includ-

ing the church, chapel, ballroom, parish center, steps of all buildings, and the moat area on the south side of 

the building. Additionally, we ask that no one leave items for individuals to pick up in the parish center.  
 

Our Social Ministry Outreach Program provides for some concrete needs on Tuesday and Wednesday 

mornings, including assistance with birth certificates, State ID cards, bag lunches, and toiletry kits. Our 

volunteers work with program guests to direct them toward other community resources for additional 

needs. If you have questions about available resources, contact Christine Dragonette at dragon-

ettecm@slu.edu or 314-977-7309. 
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The Letters of St. Francis 

 

  

Share your College Church memories on our Anniversary Facebook page:  

175th Anniversary of Saint Francis Xavier  

College Church! We’d love to hear from you. 

 

College Church Trivia  

 

Did  You Know  

 
 

  

Upcoming Events  
 

February 24, 2017  Parish Appreciation Dinner in the  

Xavier Ballroom at 6:00 pm. 

 

 

 

 

I College Church because . . . 

 

Trivia Answer:     True 

 

True or False 

William Tecumseh Sherman’s funeral was held in the College Church on Feb. 21, 1891. 

Instructions for Fr. Barzaeus, SJ departing  

for Hormuz 
 

First of all, be mindful of yourself, rendering an 

account first to God, and then to your con-

science. With these two things you will be able 

to do much good for your neighbors. 

Goa 1549 

St. Francis Xavier (College Church) history: 
 

1506, April 7 – St. Francis born in northern Spain 
 

1622 – St. Francis canonized by Pope Gregory XV 
 

1840, April 8 – Bishop Rosati lays cornerstone at Old 

College Church 

 

You may enjoy the inspiring homilies, the uplifting music, and the beauty and majesty of 

God's home.  There is comfort in adoring God, thanking Him for the gift of life, and asking 

for more favors.   
 

Then there are those who attend Mass because God asked us to pray. Regardless of your 

reasons to attend St. Francis Xavier, you are always welcome. All seeking truth and com-

fort will find a refuge at College Church. Try us. You'll get hooked.   
Charles Lock 



Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  February 19, 2017 9 

 

 

Social Ministry 

 

Breaking the School Prison Pipeline with MCU 

TODAY, February 19 in the SFX Ballroom after the 10:30 am Mass 
 

The "School to Prison Pipeline" refers to the fact that children of color and 
children experiencing poverty are more likely to receive out of school suspen-

sions and other harsh disciplinary practices beginning as early as kindergarten, leading to early contact with 

the justice system and an increased likelihood of incarceration later in life. Metropolitan Congregations Unit-

ed (MCU)’s “Break the Pipeline” campaign seeks to break this school to prison pipeline in our local region, 

and they are already making an impact. Join us to learn more about the pipeline, hear about MCU’s cam-

paign, and find out how you can get involved.   

Outreach Program Legal Clinic Update 
Our monthly Legal Clinic, as part of the Outreach Program, finished 2016 having met with over fifty pro bo-

no clients to discuss a wide number of legal issues.  Several matters also were referred out to small and 

large law firms.  Please join us in thanking our attorney volunteers:  Matt Cook, Chris Cox, Joyce LaFontain, 

Catherine Grantham, Eric Schwalb and John Tresslar.  We also would like to thank our law firm referral 

network, including the law firms: Armstrong Teasdale, Bryan Cave, and Husch Blackwell.   

If you interested in joining our attorney referral network, please contact Emily Anderson 

at sfxjvolt@slu.edu or 977-7311.  

Migration from Mexico and Central America to U.S.:  

A Demographic Perspective of the Push and Pull Factors  

Speaker: Onésimo Sandoval, PhD 

February 26 in the SFX Ballroom from 9:15-10:15 am 
 

Recent events in our nation have brought immigration issues into the forefront. Come and 

hear Onésimo Sandoval PhD, associate professor of sociology at Saint Louis University, dis-

cuss the causes and reasons why individuals in Central America choose to leave their home 

countries and make the journey north to the US.  

 

Travel Size Toiletry Donations Needed for Social Ministry 
 

Social Ministry currently has a need for the following items: 

Travel size toiletry items (soap, shampoo, deodorant, toothbrushes, toothpaste, lotion) 
 

If you are able to donate any of the above items, please drop them off in the parish center 

office with a note that says “Outreach Program”. Contact Emily Anderson with any  

questions at sfxjvolt@slu.edu  or 314-977- 7311. Thank you! 
 

A reminder that we do NOT have the capacity to collect shirts, shoes, or other clothing 

items.  If you are looking to donate clothing items we do not accept, please check out 

Goodwill and the Salvation Army.  We also do NOT collect coats. If you are looking to donate coats, 

please check out the St. Louis Winter Outreach’s website @ http://www.stlwinteroutreach.org/ for  

contact information. 
 

Thank you so much for your generosity to our weekly Outreach Program guests! 

http://www.stlwinteroutreach.org/
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                                                  College Church Tours   
 

We will offer tours of the College Church by our docents.  If you would like to schedule a 

tour for yourself or a group, please contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email 

church@slu.edu.     

 

 

I ❤College Church because …   
 

Each week we are including  a page for our 175th Anniversary that includes history, trivia and articles on why 

parishioners love being at the College Church.  We would like to include as many members as possible who 
are involved in different ministries at the College Church. 
 

Please take the time to write a paragraph about why you love the College Church and email it to 

church@slu.edu..  Please also include your picture.  We will keep them on file and use one each week in the 

bulletin.  If you have any questions, contact Mary Beth Erickson by phone at 314-977-7304 or email 

church@slu.edu.  We can’t wait to see why you love the College Church! 

 

                                                       St. Louis Review 
 

The St. Louis Review is your resource to local, national and international faith news.   

If you are not a  parish subscriber, contact the parish office or simply leave a  
contribution in the basket with your request to receive the St. Louis Review.  The  

cost for a one year subscription is $30 for 50 issues.   
 

If you are a parish subscriber, consider this in your parish contribution of $30 today.  Thank you for your 

many contributions to our faith community of time, talent and treasure. 

 

Parish Guide Book 
 

It’s that time of the year again!  Help us stay up to date with our Parish Guide Book by informing us of any 

changes to your household, such as a new mailing address, change in telephone number or email address.   

 

Please contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu to make these changes.  Thank 

you for your help!     

           

           Christian Life Communities for SLU Graduate Students, Faculty, and                                                   

                               Staff Forming for Spring Semester 
 

Are you a SLU graduate student, faculty, or staff member thirsting for more in your personal relationships, 
prayer life or relationship with God? Consider joining a Christian Life Community.  Christian Life Communi-

ties, or CLCs, are groups of 6 to 10 people who meet weekly for an hour to pray with scripture, seek a 

deeper appreciation of God's activity in their lives, and to build friendships in the Lord. CLCs are rooted in 

Community, Spirituality and Mission and build upon these pillars through their time together. With the help 

of an experienced guide, CLCs use Ignatian Spirituality to examine the work of God in everyday life.  
 

Currently, over 300 faculty, staff, and students are involved in CLC groups at SLU. New communities are 

forming now! Register at http://www.slu.edu/life-at-slu/campus-ministry/spiritual-development.php or contact 

campus minister Jen Petruso at jpetruso@slu.edu for more information. 

http://www.slu.edu/life-at-slu/campus-ministry/spiritual-development.php
mailto:jpetruso@slu.edu
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Presiders 

 

St. Francis Xavier (College) Church 

Seeks to Meet Accessibility Needs in the Following Ways 
 

 The curb cut in front of the church on Grand Avenue is for drop off only.   

 There is a wheel chair ramp on the south side of the main entrance to the church on 

Grand Avenue which leads to the lower church ballroom. There is an elevator just inside the door for 

access to the church. 

 Accessible bathrooms are just inside the lower church door.  

 A wheel chair is available for use inside the church and ballroom. See a Hospitality Minister to use it. 

 Listening devices are available for use during weekend Liturgies. See a Hospitality Minister to borrow 

one.   

 Gluten free hosts are available. To arrange, please contact Sr. Carolyn McWatters, Director of Music 

and Liturgy at 314-977-1797 or sfxlitin@slu.edu in advance and notify an acolyte prior to mass once  

arranged. 

 Eucharistic Ministers are available to bring communion to the back of church. To arrange, please notify a 

Hospitality Minister. 
 Accessible parking is available on Sunday mornings alongside the church on Lindell Boulevard near 

Grand Ave in designated handicapped spaces. Please adhere to the angle parking arrangement.  

 Parishioners are available to visit and bring communion to homebound parishioners. To arrange, please 

 

Weekly Readings 
February 18th & 19th 

Saturday  

5:15 pm         Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J. 
 

Sunday  

 8:00 am       Fr. D. White, S.J.  

10:30 am       Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J. 

February 25th & 26th 

Saturday  

5:15 pm         Fr. M, May, S.J. 
 

Sunday  

 8:00 am       Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J.  

10:30 am       Fr. D. White, S.J. 

Monday:  Sir 1:1-10; Ps 93:1-2, 5; Mk 9:14-29 

   

Tuesday:  Sir 2:1-11; Ps 37:3-4, 18-19, 27-28,  

  39-40; Mk 9:30-37 

 

Wednesday: 1 Pt 5:1-4; Ps 23:1-3a, 4-6; Mt 16:13-19 

 

Thursday:  Sir 5:1-8; Ps 1:1-4, 6; Mk 9:41-50 

 

Friday:  Sir 6:5-17; Ps 119:12, 16, 18, 27, 34, 35;  

  Mk 10:1-12 

Saturday:  Sir 17:1-15; Ps 103:13-18; Mk 10:13-16 

 

Sunday:  Is 49:14-15; Ps 62:2-3, 6-9; 1 Cor 4:1-5;  

  Mt 6:24-34  

Lenten Books and Materials  The season of Lent is quickly approaching.  Along with our parish 

book for Lent, Tattoos on the Heart, many people find it helpful to have a booklet with daily reflections.    

 
 The Little Black Book for Lent offers a scripture verse and a reflection on a person, event or practice that 

invites us to deeper faith.  Sacred Space is the work of the Irish Jesuits and offers a part of one of the read-

ings of the day and a reflection on it.  The Way of the Lord presents reflections by the late Fr. John Ka-

vanaugh, SJ.  For those who would like a longer reflection, God For Us, offers more in-depth reflections from 

popular spiritual authors.  These many other daily reflection booklets, including ones for children and youth, 

and other materials are available each Sunday morning in the ballroom, to inspire your Lenten journey.  If 

you would like to get one at another time, please contact Joe Milner, milnerjv@slu.edu. 
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